
 
Ken Murakami 

General Manager 

Home 2 Suites 

1205 Redwood Way 

Petaluma, CA 94954 

 

September 8, 2023 

 

Mayor McDonnell & Members of the Petaluma City Council 

11 English St. 

Petaluma, CA 94952 

 

 

Dear Honorable Mayor McDonnell & City Council members, 

I am writing to you as the newest member of the Petaluma Lodging Association, and I am in support of 

renewing the Petaluma Tourism Improvement District (PTID) for the next 10 years. The Petaluma Visitors 

Program has been an integral part of promoting our new opening and continues to be a vital resource in 

our success.  

Our partnership with the City of Petaluma and the community has been a great asset to the Hilton 

Brand. We look forward to building upon the relationships we have fostered and ask that you please vote 

“yes” for the renewal of the PTID.  

 

Sincerely, 

Ken Murakami 
 

Ken Murakami 

General Manager 

Home 2 Suites 




